Annual PKID Meeting: Circle G Ranches VI
Tuesday, February 11, 2009
7:00 – 8:00 p.m.
Public Works Facility

Gilbert Staff: Rick Acuna, Jason Kerby, Laura Lorenzen 

Attendees: Sandra and Louis Borelli, Blaine Jones, Wayne and Ellen Overholt, Phil and Lori LeBlanc, Shad Bruce, Kent Stevens, Richard and Jan White
Agenda item:  Discussion of 09/10 Improvements
 

Three options for improvements are being considered:

1. San Pedro Drive.  Complete landscape improvements per the master plan.

2. San Pedro Drive.  Planting improvements only.  New plantings, drip irrigation system, and decomposed granite.  Existing turf and turf irrigation will remain “as is”.

3. No improvements for FY09/10.

Residents questioned the master plan and the quantity of plants indicated.  Landscape architect explained that the circles on the master plan are the mature plant size.  The impression we received was that the residents wanted a lush entry, different than the other neighborhoods along Lindsay.  The Lindsay Road frontage is designed to blend with the adjacent road frontage.  The improvements to the entry on San Pedro will have the same plant pallet but will make a visual impact.  
Residents explained that they have received input from various homeowners.  All votes have been for either option 2 or option 3.

Residents questioned staff if option 2 was chosen, will the turf area as it is today work?  Staff explained that Parks will make it work.  The Parks department has recently replaced all the sprinkler heads with low pressure heads.  One of the issues in this area is the Elm trees which shades the turf.  Due to the shade, the rye grass that is planted yearly stays green for the entire year.  Bermuda grass does not grow well in shaded areas.  The over seeding of the turf area is included in the maintenance contract.  Even if option 1 was chosen, this will be an issue.  The difference between option 1 and option 2 is that the current layout of the irrigation in the turf area is deficient.  All the heads have been replaced however; all of the heads are not in the proper place to allow for efficient and effective watering. If option 2 is chosen, the turf can be replaced at a later date with no problems.
Conversation then centered around the choice of granite on San Pedro.  The landscape architect explained that this decision does not have to be made now.  As the time gets closer, they will bring samples to the entry and residents can decide with option they prefer.  Looking at the samples in the natural sunlight is ideal.  The landscape architect explained that a ¼ or ½ inch minus would be best for this area.  Minus contains material from fine sand to ¼ or ½ inch granite.  When watered, the finer material settles on the ground and forms a crust.  This crust helps minimize erosion and assists with weed and dust control.
Residents then asked if option 2 is chosen, will there be major damage to the turf area as a result of the construction?  Landscape architect explained that in option 2, the drip irrigation system will be redone to include trees on one valve and drips on another valve.  This allows for deep watering of the trees without having to deep water the plants.  As a result, a valve will need to be installed on the north side of San Pedro and a 4” trench will need to go through the turf.  The disturbance to the turf will be minimal.  Any other damage to the turf by the contractor will have to be repaired by the contractor at their expense.

The estimated construction time for option 2 would be approximately 2 weeks to one month.  Residents questioned why there is $200 in the estimate for irrigation removal when the irrigation system is abandoned and replaced?  Any irrigation components above grade will need to be removed.  The $200 estimate covers these removals.
Residents then asked the landscape architect about their engineering estimates.  The landscape architect explained that their estimate is not the anticipated low bid or the anticipated high bid.  If the low estimate was used for the bidding process and all bids came in higher than the budget, we would need to go back out bid again.  If bids are received in the beginning of April, budget will still have time to correct the assessments for FY09/10.
The landscape architect then explained that the bid could have alternates attached to it in case of a favorable bid.  For example, if option 2 was chosen, an alternative bid could add the turf and turf irrigation.  If the base bid plus the alternate is below the adopted budget for the project, both phases could be completed.  If the alternate bid drives the bid over the adopted budget, only the base bid would be awarded.

A vote was then taken to determine the improvements for FY09/10.

Option 1 – 0 votes

Option 2 – 9 votes total – 7 in attendance, 2 via email

Option 3 – 4 votes total – 4 via email

The landscape architect pointed out that option 2 does not include replacing the Elm tree at the entrance.  Residents agreed that they would like this tree replaced.  The landscape architect will include a 24” base Elm tree in the base bid.  Alternates will include a 36” and a 48” base tree.  Residents stated they want the budget capped at $20,000.  Landscape architect will also include turf and turf irrigation as an alternate bid.  Scope of work awarded will be driven by budget of $20,000. 
Action items:
· Staff to research into if residents want to complete improvements themselves (paint walls, plant bushes, etc) does the Town pay for the materials and assess the residents or do the residents have to pay for the materials?  Does the Town have any liability?
Meeting was adjourned at 7:57 p.m.
